Administrator of Patriarchal parishes in USA meets with Consul General of Russian Federation in New York

On 7 August, at the Representation of the Moscow Patriarchate in the USA, Archbishop Justinian of Naro-Fominsk, administrator of the Patriarchal parishes in the USA, held a working meeting with Mr. Igor Golubovsky, Consul General of the Russian Federation in New York, who took office in July, 2012.

At the meeting, Archbishop Justinian told about the history of the St Nicholas Cathedral and about the current work of the Russian Orthodox Church's parishes in the USA.

The participants in the meeting discussed a number of issues of mutual interest and outlined the cooperation plan for the near future, website of the Representation of the Moscow Patriarchate in the USA reports.

Source: https://mospat.ru/en/news/53849/